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History of Florida Gas Transmission Company, LLC 

Pipeline License Agreement  
 
On October 17, 1967 (Item No. 4), the Board approved a license agreement between the 
County and Florida Gas Transmission Company ("Florida Gas"), for the construction, 
maintenance, repair and operation of a natural gas pipeline at Broward County’s Fort 
Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport ("FLL") which terminated on September 30, 
1982. The pipeline, which terminates at Port Everglades, heads west bound on the north 
side of FLL under I-595 and continues under I-95 west of FLL along Collins Road. 
 
On February 15, 1983 (Item No. 3), the Board approved a License Renewal Agreement 
effective October 1, 1982, which extended the license agreement with Florida Gas for the 
continued operation and maintenance of the pipeline through September 30, 1997. 
 
On September 23, 1997 (Item No. 3A), the Board approved Amendment no. 1, which 
extended the license agreement through October 31, 1997. 
 
On October 28, 1997 (Item No. 45), the Board approved Amendment no. 2, which 
extended the license agreement through November 30, 1997. 
 
On November 25, 1997 (Item No. 3), the Board approved a new five year license 
agreement between the County and Florida Gas for the continued operation and 
maintenance of the pipeline effective December 1, 1997, and terminating on November 
30, 2002. 
 
On November 21, 2002, the Director of Aviation approved a one year short term lease 
agreement with Florida Gas, effective December 1, 2002, while negotiations continued 
for a new five year license agreement. 
 
On October 14, 2003 (Item No. 4), the Board approved a five year License Agreement 
between the County and Florida Gas, for the continued operation and maintenance of the 
pipeline effective December 1, 2003, and terminating on November 30, 2008. 
 
On November 13, 2008 (Item No. 2), the Board approved a Pipeline License Agreement 
between the County and FGTC, a successor in interest to Florida Gas for the continued 
operation and maintenance of the pipeline effective December 1, 2008, and terminating 
on November 30, 2013. 
 


